VIEWPOINT



VOLUNTEER HALTON NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2022



2022 Halton Volunteer Impact Award Recipients

During National Volunteer Week, Volunteer Halton was delighted to present eight (8) deserving volunteers with a **2022 Halton Volunteer Impact Award**.

Read about all the recipients on Volunteer Halton's website.

Award recipients, clockwise from top left corner:

David McLean

Hillsview Active Living Centre, Acton

Lauren Desmarias

SAVIS of Halton

Sheila Parker

Halton Children's Aid Society

Catherine Collinson

Halton Baby-Friendly Initiative

Margie Dittmar

HMC Connections

Roberta Duncan

Centre for Skills Development

Joanne Dhingra

Kerr Street Mission

Ianna Ormond

ou need help

The Darling Home for Kids



MEMBERSHIP HAS ITS BENEFITS

Membership with Community Development Halton has its benefits!

Members receive discounts on the *CDH Educates Workshop* series, have access to post volunteer opportunities on Volunteer Halton's <u>database</u> to receive volunteer referrals, and can receive up to 3 hours of free consultation support.

Learn more about www.cdhalton.ca/join.

Let's Connect!

Heather Johnson Director, Volunteer Halton 905-632-1975 ext. 2

hejohnson@cdhalton.ca www.cdhalton.ca www.volunteerhalton.ca



SOURCES & RESOURCES

Things to know to help you and your organization grow

Each month I will share some sources and resources selected to support your professional development and/or to address needs or issues your organization may be facing.

TECH SOUP CANADA: Tech Soup is dedicated to empowering small charities, nonprofits, and libraries with the effective use of technology. Qualified charities, nonprofits, and libraries can order donated and discounted software for a very low administrative fee. Think software such as Microsoft Office, Quickbooks Premier, and Adobe Acrobat as well as ZOOM, DocuSign, and many more. Check them out at: www.techsoup.ca.

STAFF CHANGES AT CDH: Spring is changing into summer, and, like many of the charities and nonprofits we serve, Community Development Halton is tackling the operational impacts of the pandemic and change is underway at our organization.

Two of our senior staff members, Mike Nixon and Ted Hildebrandt, are now furthering their careers beyond CDH as are Corina Ciobanu, Communications Specialist and Research & Policy Analyst, Daniel Deering. We wish each of them every success with their new initiatives.

Our program contacts are: <u>Heather Thompson</u>, Director, Age-Friendly Initiatives and <u>Heather Johnson</u>, Director, Volunteer Halton. For inquiries about Social Planning, please contact <u>chair@cdhalton.ca</u>.

ZOOM - LIVE TRANSCRIPTION: Did you know that ZOOM now offers Live Transcription as part of its video conferencing services? This feature is enabled by the Host and is available for ZOOM Meetings and ZOOM Webinars. It's not perfect however it is a good tool to assist with the accessibility needs of meeting participants. Learn more at <u>ZOOM Support</u>.